Anniston Runners Club
Minutes of the December Board Meeting
December 2, 2013 6 p.m. at Animal Medical Center
Executive Board Present: Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Leah Stuart, and Brooke Nelson

Executive Board Absent: Ed Turner, Haley Gregg, and Carla Willingham

The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Grace at 6:03 p.m.

Old Business
1. Grand Prix Committee: Mark reported that there were eight Race Directors who had responded back as of last week. They have another month to get their contracts to us. Mark said Eric Burrage, Grand Prix Chairman, had received some shirt samples for the GP winners and would let the board know his decision. Eric is working with Amie at Opportunity Center on ordering the shirts.

2. Nominating Committee Report: Paula was not at this meeting, but sent an email report. The proposed ballot will include Mark Lentz for President, Robert Powers for Vice President, Carla Willingham for Secretary, Leah Stuart for Treasurer, and Brooke Nelson for Member at Large.  She did not receive any emails at all in reference to people nominating folks for the various positions.  She did check with all of the aforementioned folks to make sure they were good with being on the ballot, and all of them agreed.  
3. Accounting Firm: Brooke will ask Bobbie Williams, our former accountant, for recommendations. Leah is going to contact Holly Murphy, ARC member, as well. Both will report back.
4. Banquet Location: After contacting many locations and evaluating many scenarios, the Board decided to return to Anniston Country Club, but will emphasize that the event is a “casual” affair where members should wear their favorite race shirts and sport their favorite medals. Costs will be $15 per adult (12 and older), $7 for children 6-11, and free for kids under 6. 
5. New Spring Race: Nancy, Mark and Brooke met with Robert Smith and Tom Downing ahead of the regular Board Meeting to discuss concerns expressed at the last board meeting. Tom and Robert were very responsive to all concerns and we brainstormed workable solutions to all concerns. At this point, they will present all info to the Board by the end of the week for consideration. Things utmost on the list were 1.) creating a longer distance course (5 miles – 10K), 2.) that it would be a very challenging course, 3.) to make sure the City is on board with the route, 4.) contact potential headline sponsors, 5.) create volunteer need list, 6.) choose a feasible date
6. Survey of Divisions: Mark is currently working on this survey, and will report about it at the January Board Meeting.
7. Membership-cards, assigning numbers to members/families: The biggest need right now is the discount businesses on the back of the card. Brooke suggested we split the contacts between the board members and call them.
a. Waffle House – Mark

b. Wig’s Wheels – Brooke

c. Mellow Mushroom – Brooke

d. Peerless – Nancy

e. Spa at MPMM – Nancy

f. Cheaha Brewery – Tom Downing

g. Dunking Donuts – will wait until we see if the others say “yes”

Also there was discussion about how to communicate with members who don’t have email or online capability. Questions arose as to how they would sign up for membership, vote for the slate or GP ballots, reserve their spots for the Annual Banquet. Mark and Leah discussed mailing the old tri-fold forms or updated membership forms to those members who don’t have email addresses attached to their info. Cheryl Lentz, Membership Director, will send Leah that list. Hopefully our new online process will capture more information and make communication much easier.
8. Plucked Turkey Report: Leah reported it was a great event, and that Paula did a wonderful job. She said the magnets and glasses were a big hit…and that it was cold.
Paula emailed her report: We had a great turnout for the race this year. I had 143 pre-registrations and 59 race day registrations.  The pre-registrations equaled $1430, and the race day registrations equaled $708.  We did have a couple race day registrations that told us to keep their change since it was going to the YMCA scholarship fund.  The total generated for the race is $2138.  

I have not received an invoice from The Opportunity Center for the pint glasses as of yet.  I messaged Steven (Miles) and asked him to go ahead and send it to me.  I will forward it on to Leah for payment once I get it.  

I'm not exactly sure what the Board wants to do in cutting the YMCA a check for their scholarship fund.  I understand that in year's past the YMCA was given $1,000 for the proceeds, but last year it was mentioned to me that the YMCA gets all the proceeds after expenditures on the race.  That should probably be decided by the Board in this meeting.  That way there is no confusion on how much they should get.  Once it is decided, I will be happy to carry the check to Maggie at the YMCA.  

I haven't completed the results of the race yet, but I should be able to get that done this week.  The past holiday weekend was very busy for me.  Also, I wanted to let the Board know that I have enjoyed directing the Plucked Turkey for the last 2 years, but I must decline to do it next year.  It is a very busy time for me and my family, and I feel that the directorship of this race should change probably every couple years just because this is a holiday race.  Once someone is picked to direct the Plucked Turkey for next year, I will be happy to give them all the info that I have for directing it.  Thank you to the club for having the confidence in me to direct the race the last two years.  

9. MPMM Half Naked: Nancy reported that McClellan Park Medical Mall is on board again for the event. They will be the headline sponsor for it, and provide the location, shirts, and breakfast. Brooke and Will Williams have volunteered to put out water/Gatorade at the aid stations at the start/finish, 3/9-mile mark, and at the turnaround. Nancy said she needs to really start advertising the race. After discussion, it was decided not to combine the race and membership and annual banquet forms as it was a “nightmare” for Leah to keep up with last year. They each will be kept separate. Most of the registration for each one can be accomplished online.
10. Community Foundation Grant/Sponsorship Director: Haley Gregg is to set a meeting with Eula Tatum, Community Foundation, to learn why we didn’t receive the grant and to find out what to do in the future to improve our chances for the funds.
Tom Downing has agreed to be the Sponsorship Director. Brooke met with him two weeks ago and gave him all the sponsorship information so he can begin the procurement process. He plans to get the packets out by email and regular mail in the next week. 
New Business

The only new business was a fundraising opportunity through the Funds2Orgs group that will pay us for collections shoes, any type of shoes. They will pay up to $3,000 for collecting 300 bags of shoes (approximately 25 pairs per bag). Brooke and Nancy are going to collect information about the organization. http://www.funds2orgs.com/
Nancy concluded the meeting at 7:12 p.m.
The next Board Meeting is tentatively scheduled for Monday, January 13 at 6 p.m., if we kept our current schedule. Slate of officers will be known at that time. Location to be decided.
